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LENT—A CALL TO SPIRITUAL 

RENEWAL 

 
The season of Lent is a 40-

day period which begins on Ash 
Wednesday, February 14th, and ends on March 31st, 
the day before Easter. Sundays are excluded 
because Sundays commemorate the Resurrection. 
The forty days represents the time Jesus spent in the 
wilderness, enduring the temptation of Satan and 
preparing to begin his public ministry. The origin of 
the word Lent is from the Anglo-Saxon word 
“Lencten,” meaning “springtime.” Christians 
celebrate Lent as a time for cleansing of the Spirit, 
springtime of the soul, a renewal, when nature itself 
mirrors the promise of Christ’s resurrection. Like the 
earth, all that is within us seems to cry out for spring. 
      Lent, then, is our invitation to spiritual renewal. It 
is a time to deepen our prayer life—to renew our 
study of the Scriptures—to share with others who 
need to experience God’s love.  
      It is not a time for “giving up” something as much 
as it is a time for “growing up” into the kind of warm, 
caring, loving, mature Christian God wants us to be. 
A good place to begin is by regular worship with the 
family of God each Sunday. May we experience the 
renewal of Christ’s presence in our lives as we 
anticipate and rejoice in His resurrection and our 
promise of eternal life. 
  
See You Sunday, 
Lem 
 

Special Happenings…  
By Sylvia Brown, Editor 

 

All of our elders are invited to come and join our 

pastor in prayer at 9:30 each Sunday morning as 
we prepare for the day ahead. 
 
 
 

 
 

Daylight Saving Time Begins 

Sunday, March 11 
(Turn your clocks FORWARD one hour 

before going to bed on Saturday.) 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Patrick’s Day 

Saturday, March 17 

 

 

 

 

Spring Begins!  

Tuesday, March 20 
 
 

Our annual Hotdog luncheon 

and Easter Egg Hunt will be on 
Palm Sunday, March 25.  Make 
plans to be here for a meaningful 
service and good fellowship 
afterward. 

 

 

 

Maundy Thursday 

March 29 

Service at 7:00 p.m.   

 
 

 

A Valentine Luncheon 
was held after service 

on Sunday, February 

11.  Everyone enjoyed 
good food and 
fellowship around the 
tables in the fellowship 
hall.  Thank you to 
Sylvia Wilson and her 
crew for preparing the 
delicious meal! 

A LINE FROM LEM 
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Birthdays for March 
Vera Mae Morris    2 
Heather Robertson, Charlie  
 Smith      3 
Aubrey Bailey   15  
Mark Butler   16 
Larry Tolbert   20 
Annette White   21 
Misty Parker   22 
Thomas Knight   24 

Service for March 
 

Communion  
  4 – Obera Harris & Barbara Spurlin 
11 – Heather & Jake Wakefield 
18 – Sylvia Brown & Patty Terry 
25 – Peggy Bowers 

Note: You do not have to be here early to prepare 

communion.  We have a volunteer who does 

that. You are only responsible for cleaning up 

after service. 
 

Deacons 

Beth Lewis 
Debra Moore 
Jo Dell Murphy 
Volunteer  
 

Elders 

Cecil Stewart 
Stephanie Merrick 
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Money Counters 
Bill & Beth Bailey 
 

Greeters  
Betty Eggleston has been our 
greeter on a weekly basis for a while now.  If she 
should not be here one Sunday, her backups will be:  
  4 – Jo Dell Murphy 
11 – Debra Moore 
18 – Nancy Hankins 
25 – Melvin & Faye Wood 

Worship Leader  

  4 – Annette White 
11 – Marilyn Hardison 
18 – Lem Hardison 
25 – Bill Koontz 

Children’s Church    

  4 – Debra Moore/Maddie Boothe  
11 – Barbara Spurlin/Sierra Butler  
18 – Mary Lee Perkins/Glenda Clark  
25 – Michelle Walker/Sydney Butler  

(See new guidelines below) 
 

Youth Teachers 
Lugene Compton 
Beth Lewis 

Bulletin Board for March/ April 

Worship Committee 
 

Note:  If you are unable to be present on your 

designated Sunday for any of the above 

services, please call someone to fill in for you. 

 

Flowers 
If you would like to provide flowers in honor or 
memory of someone, please call the church office 
and let our secretary know the date and all pertinent 
information. (Please note that there are standing 
dates for Easter lilies and poinsettias at Christmas) 
 

New Children’s Church Guidelines 

As of March 2017, these are the guidelines for 

Children’s Church:  
An assigned adult with 1 teen will take the small 
children out of worship after the Youth Sermon. 

All children 2nd grade and up will stay in the 

sanctuary for the entire service.  The only 
exception will be if you are the assigned teen helper 
for that Sunday.  Helpers are 6th to 12th grade teens. 

We are hoping that you will only have to serve once 
every 2 or 3 months.  This is dependent upon 
whether we get the additional help we need.  We are 

still looking for 3 additional adults to help.  If you 
are willing to help, please see Debra Moore. 
 
Eleven adventurous souls braved the elements on 
Sunday, February 4, to travel to Ridgeway, Virginia 
for lunch at Clarence’s Seafood & Steak House.  In 
spite of the freezing rain falling all around us, we had 
a great trip and enjoyed good food and fellowship. 

 
Congratulations to Noah and Kayla Dalton who 

welcomed their son, Grayson Noah Dalton, on 
Saturday, January 27.  Grayson is the grandson of 
Heather Wakefield and the great grandson of Clay 
and Mary Lee Perkins. 
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Cooperative Christian Ministries 

(CCM)  
By Sylvia Brown, Editor 
 

 The CCM food pantry is located at the 

Leaksville Moravian Church.  The food pantry is 
open 9:30-12:00 on Wednesday and Thursday 
mornings. They are no longer taking calls before 
distributing food bags.  Those in need should just go 
to the church and they will be assisted once a month. 

We are asked to 

bring food on the first 

Sunday of each month 
and place it in the box in 
the hallway.    There is 

always a need for 2 lb. bags of sugar & flour, 

peanut butter and jelly, rice, powdered or canned 

milk, cereal, crackers, and all canned goods, 

especially meats, soups, and fruits. 

CCM is more than a food closet. You may also 
give monetary donations to help clients with 
medications, utilities, rent, and for purchasing extra 
food.  These can be put in a pew envelope and 
marked for CCM on the outside or send your 
donations to PO Box 931, Eden, NC 27289-0931.  
All of your donations, food and funds, are greatly 

appreciated. 

Salvation Army Service 

We are serving meals at the Salvation Army on the 
3rd and 5th Fridays each month.  This month our 

dates will be Fridays, March 16 & 30.  Our thanks to 
those who serve so faithfully.  If you would like to 
volunteer to help with this ministry, please see 
Bobbie Hill. 
 

Youth Yak. . .  

By Heather Wakefield 

 
Mark Your Calendars:  Dates have been set for 

Vacation Bible School 2018.  The dates are July 

22-July 25, and they will meet here at North Spray.    
 

The first planning meeting was held on Thursday, 

January 25.  We’re planning a fun time as well as a 
spiritual time.  We look forward to hosting this event 
here at North Spray.   
 

The next VBS meeting will be on Thursday, April 

12, at 7:00 p.m. in the conference room.  VBS 
leaders, mark your calendars and plan to be present. 
 
 

Women at Work. . .  

Christian Women’s 

Fellowship (CWF) 
By Faye Wood, President    
    

 

The CWF has boxed greeting cards (priced on 

box), lemon flavoring ($2.50 per bottle), and Danny 

Duzit scrubbing pads ($2.00 each) on sale.   These 
may be purchased from any member of the CWF.  
Money can be given to Michelle Walker or the 
church office.  These items are in the closet just 
beyond the coat rack in the hallway.   
 

Men at Work. . .  
 

Christian Men’s 

Fellowship (CMF)   

By Charles Washburn, President 
 

The CMF Men’s Ministry of the Central District 

will be having a rally on Sunday, March 11 at First 

Christian Church, Greensboro.  There will be an 
excellent speaker, entertainment, fellowship, and 
dinner.  The rally will begin with registration at 3:00 
p.m., program at 4:00 p.m., followed by dinner at 
5:00.  Please let Paul White or Lem Hardison know if 
you’d like to attend.  
 

The CMF will meet again on Monday, March 12 at 

6:30 p.m. at Church Street Station.  All of our men 
are encouraged to attend.  Prayer meeting will be at 
6:00 p.m.  
 

F.Y. I. (For Your Information) 
By Sylvia Brown, Editor 
 

The Challengers Class will sponsor their second 

Saturday Afternoon Movie on March 3, at 2:00 

p.m. in the fellowship hall.  The movie showing will 
be “Johnny.”  This movie has won multiple Christian 
media awards.  There will be free popcorn and 
drinks available.  Come out and enjoy a good movie 
and a good time of fellowship. 
 

The next Destination Unknown trip will be on 

Saturday, March 17, from 2:15-8:15 p.m. This trip 
will be for youth ages 2 through adults.  The cost is 
$6 per person and must be paid upon signing up.  
See or contact Thomas Knight to sign up. 
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We are still participating in a 

fundraiser with Recycling 

Fundraiser (formerly 

EcoPhones), which will accept inkjet cartridges, all 

cell phones, all tablets, and select other portable 

electronic devices.  If you have any of these items 
you would like to donate, drop them in the box in the 
corner of the Communion Room.  Please support 
our church by recycling your used electronics.  See 
Thomas Knight if you have any questions. 
 

Join us for our Fellowship Reception, each 

Sunday, 10:30-10:55 a.m. in the fellowship hall.  
Doughnuts, biscuits, and drinks are available, along 
with great fellowship before worshiping together.  
 

Each Monday night some of our members are 
meeting at the church to pray for our church.  We 
share prayer concerns, pray, and share communion 

beginning at 6:30 p.m.  Come, join us! 

 
Paul White, one of our elders, is available each 
Sunday after worship service in the Searchers’ 
classroom to pray with you or for you and any special 
needs you may have. 
 

A Word from the Board 
By Heather Wakefield, Board Chair 

 

The 2018 Elders and Deacons Workshop at 

Christmount will be Friday, March 9 and Saturday, 

March 10, 2018.  The theme this year is “Connecting 
Your Faith to God’s Creation.”  Rev. Dr. Leah D. 
Schade will be the keynote speaker.   
 

Our Outreach Committee is sponsoring a 

collection of hygiene products for our county’s 

Women’s Shelter, which is under the supervision of 
Help, Inc.  Hygiene products needed include but are 

not limited to: shampoo, conditioner, soap, 

toothpaste/brush, feminine products, wet wipes, 

deodorant, and cotton swabs.  Children and 

infant hygiene products are needed as well.  A 
box has been placed in the hallway for you to place 
your donations in. 
 

The next meeting of the board will be on Monday, 

March 19, at 6:30 p.m.  All committee chairs are 
encouraged to attend or send a report from your 
committee.  Prayer meeting will be at 6:00 p.m. 

 
The Thursday Bible Study group meets each 
Thursday at 11:00 a.m. in the conference room.  
Come and join us! 
 

REMEMBER THESE IN YOUR 

PRAYERS: (*NSCC members)    

 

Immediate Needs: 
Belle Banks – 1305 Wentworth St., Reidsville 
Doug Gold – esophageal cancer – Friend/classmate 

of Thomas Knight, 6309 Island View Dr., 
Concord, NC 28025 

*Nancy Hankins – 402 The Boulevard 

*Marilyn Hardison – 200 Wilson Street 
*Betty Hicks – 171 Windy Road  
Bob Hocutt – 514 Washburn Avenue 
*Bob Johnson – 140 W. W. Irvin Road, Stoneville - In 

Home Hospice Care 
Joan Jones - 4079 NC Hwy. 65, Reidsville, 27320 
*Connie Koontz – 408 Highland Drive 
*Ralphine Light – 443 Lawrence Street 
Jennifer Lineberry – Friend of Don and Thomas 

Knight – Non – Hodgkin’s Lymphoma 
*Kathryn Metro – 408 Highland Drive 
*Iris Newby – 211 Short Morgan Road; w/grandson 
Chris Rice – PO Box 4366 (1215 Ridge Ave.) 
Sarah Shumate – Burkitts Lymphoma 
*Frances Stephens – Cancer/Hospice Care – 14529 

Saturn Circle, Bloomington, IL 61704 
Martie Stephens – Alzheimer’s Unit at same Nursing 

Center that Frances is in.  Use Same Address 
*Barney Strutton – 334 Pine Road 
Donnie Warren – 180 Hogan Road, Stoneville 
Jewel Warren – 716-B Meadowgreen Village 
*Charles & *Louise Washburn – 201 Saturn Dr., 

Ridgeway, VA 24148 
*Faye & *Melvin Wood – 9730 Hwy. 87, Reidsville, 

27320 
 

Ongoing Needs/Homebound: 
*Tim Bailey – PO Box 1004 (443 Washburn Ave.) 
Alger Baker – Brenda Southard’s uncle - 1210 Ellett 

Ave. 
Bill Balser – 6127 Elmwood Circle, Charlotte, NC 

28214 – w/his son, Rick 
*Judy Barnes – 316 Harry Akers Street 
Jan Bell – 404 E. 11th St., Washington, NC 27889 
Hazel Compton – Roger’s mother – Brian Center 
*Jewel Cooper – Room 103, Jacob’s Creek Nursing 

Center, 1721 Bald Hill Loop, Madison, NC 
27025 

Lynda Cuthbertson – 404 Ziglar Road, Ridgeway, VA 
24148 

Tootsie Dyson – 714 Church Street 
*Betty Eggleston – Room 191, UNC Rockingham 

Rehab/Nursing Center 
*June Gatewood – 517 Cedar Street 
Jim Good –526 N. Bridge Street  
*Mike Gray – 651 Roberts Road  
Marge Hager – Paul White’s sister 
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Malta Hagler – Betty Shively’s cousin/Bill Koontz’s 
aunt – 230 Hidden Valley Drive, Apt. 257 

Gayle Hand – Chris’ mother – Brookdale, 314 W. 
Kings Highway 

Ron Hardison – 5209 W. Wendover Ave., High 
Point, NC 27265 

*Diane Kennon/Chase Stultz – 340 Daniel Adkins 
Street 

Geneva Lawson – Nursing Home in Banner Elk – 
Severe Dementia 

*Lillie Meeks – Room 15, Brookdale, 314 W. Kings 
Hwy. 

*Vera Mae Morris – Bayberry #14, 511 Carolyn Ct. 
*Kim Morrison – 200 Wilson Street 
Peggy Pendleton – Room 405, Brookdale, 2931 

Vance Street, Reidsville 
Arlene Shively – Betty’s daughter –in-law  
Bobbie Shough – Bayberry, 511 Carolyn Court 
*Van Shropshire – Room 501, Brian Center 
Jill Slaughter – Room 306, Brian Center 
Bill Southard – Brenda’s Husband – 1144 Ellett Ave. 
*John Stacey – 1106 Harris Street 
*Nathan Townsend – 657 County Line Rd., Reidsville 
*Foot Washburn – 1229 Harris Street 
Joan Washburn – Charles’ sister-in-law - Brian 

Center, 226 N. Oakland Ave. 
Joyce White – Frankie’s mother/Nancy’s sister – 206 

Howe Street  
Margaret Willard – Friend of Sylvia Brown – 501 

Barnwell Street, Thomasville, NC 27360 
 

 

 

 

 

North Spray Chris tian Church  
(Disciples of Christ) 
521 Washburn Avenue 
Eden, NC  27288 
Phone (336) 623-2371 
Website: northspraychristianchurch.com  
Rev. Lemuel M. Hardison, Minister 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  CONNECT WITH US:  

northspraychristianchurch.com 

facebook.com/NorthSprayCC 

twitter.com/NorthSprayCC 

 
Our Staff: 

Lem Hardison, Pastor                                  
lhardison@northspraychristianchurch.com 

Sylvia Brown, Church/Financial Secretary    
sbrown@northspraychristianchurch.com 

Susan Cunningham, Pianist 
scunningham@northspraychristianchurch.com 

Thomas Knight, Tech. Services Coordinator          
tknight@northspraychristianchurch.com 

General Church e-mail                                       
info@northspraychristianchurch.com 

 

Office hours: Mon.-Thurs., 8:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
 

Coming in April 2018… 
Sun., Apr. 1 – Easter Sunday 

Thurs., Apr., 12 – VBS Meeting, 7:00 p.m. in 

conference room  

Sun., Apr. 22 – Earth Stewardship Sunday  
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